TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 9TH MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, January 9th, 2014 at 7:30 PM.

Supervisor Norton called the meeting to order with a Roll Call as follows:



Joseph Norton – present



Ryan Orton – present



Johanna Shafer – present



Mary Weinberger – present

A moment of silence was requested by Supervisor Norton to consider in our own hearts what is going on in our world.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Town Clerk Ritamary Bell read a letter from the Historical Society as requested by President Kathie Spiers regarding their upcoming projects for 2014.

LIAISON REPORTS: Supervisor Norton had nothing to report.

Councilman Ryan Orton reported from the previous evening’s Recreation Commission meeting: winter soccer and baseball sign-ups would be taking place and that Creative Crossings would be holding another show in the Grange Hall for 4 days in February.  Mr. Orton also added that there was no ZBA meeting.

Councilwoman Shafer had no reports.

Councilwoman Weinberger stated that the Fire Commissioners meeting was this evening.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton stated that it had been an eventful week, examining the massive amount of material and that some items that will come up during the meeting, and added that it was a learning curve and that the Town has been paying its bills.  As Highway liaison, he had met with Jim and Meghan who were preparing to purchase a new truck.  He added that we owe Jim and his crew a debt with the latest weather issues, and that he wanted to be a wingman sometime soon.

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA:


Joe Norton requested that an additional item be added to the agenda – a budget officer – and move #4 under New Business (videos on website) to the end.  His motion was seconded by Johanna Shafer with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.

APPROVE THE BOOKS OF THE TOWN JUSTICES, THE BUILDING INSPECTOR AND THE TOWN CLERK:

Court Clerks Carolyn Harklerode and Patty Koch presented Town Justices Frank T. Weber Jr. and Dennis Smith’s books to the Board. A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to accept their accounting as approved and correct to the best of their knowledge. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  


Building Inspector Don Smith presented his books and an annual report to the Board and a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to accept his accounting as approved and correct to the best of their knowledge. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Mention was made that Mr. Smith should look into the fees for municipal searches in other towns to perhaps raise the Town’s fees.  Mr. Smith added that fire inspections could also be looked into to as well.

Town Clerk Ritamary Bell presented her books and an annual report to the Board and a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to accept her accounting as approved and correct to the best of their knowledge. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1. ELECTRONIC RECYCLING:  This matter is still being looked into by the Supervisor.
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2. e-CODE: This matter will also be looked into.

3. CABLEVISION APPLICATION: Supervisor Norton stated that he had sent the application into Cablevision to have the Board meetings aired on Wednesdays at 9 AM and 9:30 PM with a second choice of Thursdays at the same times.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. DUTCHESS COUNTY SHERIFF’S NEW RATES: Mention was made that new rates will be going into effect for the Sheriff’s Department to patrol the Town as requested.

2. ADD THE WORDING “UNBUDGETED” TO THE PROCUREMENT POLICY: The additional word of “unbudgeted” will be added on page 2 of the Town’s Procurement Policy on #3, “Non-Highway”.

3. FORWARD A LETTER OF INTEREST TO THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS: Patrick Tierney’s letter of interest has been forwarded to the ZBA for their consideration as a new member.

#4 – see below

5. SUPERVISOR’S LIAISON APPOINTMENT CHANGES: Mr. Norton has agreed that Ryan Orton would be the ZBA liaison and Johanna Shafer would remain with the Planning Board.

6. COUNCILMAN ORTON’S LIAISON REPORTS: All of the Board members agreed to have Mr. Orton add on the Town’s many civic organizations’ announcements in is liaison reports.

7. AGREEMENT TO SPEND TOWN HIGHWAY FUNDS: The annual agreement was signed by all four Board members and the Highway Superintendent and will be forwarded to Dutchess County Department of Public Works.

4. VIDEOS ON THE WEBSITE: After brief discussion, it was agreed that in the absence of a video done by the Town’s videographer Peter Skorewicz, Ryan Orton made a motion to have any video made be reviewed by the Board and the Town Clerk and then voted to be put on the website on a case-by-case basis.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.

8. BUDGET OFFICER: Supervisor Norton had previously introduced resolutions to re-establish the offices of Budget Officer and confidential secretary to the Supervisor.  At this point, he was notifying the Board members that he would be appointing Mark D’Agostino to serve as Budget Officer. 


Also discussed was the matter of the Master Plan Review Committee having a Board member as a liaison.  The Review Committee will be contacted to see if they would like a Board member to act as such.

9. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the December 12th, 2013 meeting and the January 2nd Re-Organizational Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  


With no other business, a motion was made at 8:15 PM by Joseph Norton to adjourn, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell











Town Clerk

